
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

  AM – 35.71%                                                                 Attendance this week 
  PM – 20.90% 
  Ash – 63.44%  1K 51.11%          2A 47.69%          3F 84.34%          4F 84.44%           5G 83.44%         6B 86.66% 

Birch – 86.40%              1T 71.20% 2H 40.74%          3G 68.00%          4H 61.33%          5H 62.96%      6L 85.38% 
Oak – 75.86%               1To 59.20%        2T 55.55%          3R 67.50%          4T 78.57% 5K 46.89%         6T 87.20% 

Well done to Birch, 1T and 6T for best Home school attendance this week. 

                                 Overall attendance since the start of Home Schooling: 67.90%  
 

 

 

 

Dear Children, Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Yesterday, the Department for Education issued its guidance for full school re-opening from September and this helps us finalise our plans over the coming weeks.  
We will communicate specific arrangements with you as soon as we can; rest assured that the health and safety of our entire school community will remain our 
priority. 
 

The children that returned this week have demonstrated exemplary behaviour and attitude, taking the changes to routines and limitations of movement in their 
stride and managing expectations perfectly. The number of pupils participating in Home Learning has remained high and our overall attendance has in fact 
increased. Not every school has been able to open all year groups and I would like to thank my colleagues for their efforts to make this happen. 
 

Change and adaptation has been a key theme in the past months and thus we participated in the Townies Virtual Olympics this week. You will see some examples 
of this on the year group pages. One is particularly impressive: Libby in Nursery created a rainbow themed obstacle course! See final page. 
 

A feel-good news story caught my eye this week that links perfectly to our next Value of the Month: Compassion. Find out on page 6 how an act of compassion 
that took place 170 years ago was repaid during the current pandemic.  
 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 
 

Mr Bless - Headteacher 
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North Enfield Food Bank – food parcels 

The North London Food Bank has been providing mass numbers of food parcels to residents during the pandemic. To help 

the food bank return to a little normality they now have an e-voucher system in place. The consortium would like to remind 

residents that the food bank is there for emergency food packages, not for weekly food orders.  

If residents have FSM vouchers and they need extra help on occasions they are able to fill in this form to request the e-

voucher https://forms.gle/2uFtrUVFvAJ4JM5G8 

Food parcels will need to be collected from the food bank on the days they are open. 

         Tuesdays 11am – 3pm 

         Thursdays 11am – 3pm 

         Saturdays 11am – 3pm 

  

Address: 

North Enfield Food Bank 

Jubilee Central 

Unit 2, Lumina Way 

Enfield EN1 1FS 

To see what is in a food bank package you can visit their website here: https://northenfield.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/whats-

in-a-food-parcel/ 

 

https://forms.gle/2uFtrUVFvAJ4JM5G8
x-apple-data-detectors://28/
x-apple-data-detectors://29/
x-apple-data-detectors://30/
x-apple-data-detectors://31/
x-apple-data-detectors://31/
https://northenfield.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/whats-in-a-food-parcel/
https://northenfield.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/whats-in-a-food-parcel/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information please have a look at the Summer Reading 
Challenge Assembly on our school website. 

Parents please have a look at this very useful link to gain more information about reading: 
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/newsletter/view/thehub/16 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week our pupils took part in the competition.  

We are very proud to announce the results: 

Our school ranked 80th with a total of 100,124 points. There were 418 schools involved across London. 

 

Out of the classes in our school: 

 

1st place - 4H - 31, 345 points 

2nd place - 5G - 23, 319 points 

3rd place 4T - 15, 679 points 

 

Out of the students who competed: 

 

1st place - Varun 4H - 27, 537 points 

2nd place - Beverly 5G - 21, 460 points 

3rd place - Zahra 4T - 7,805 points 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inspired by an act of generosity committed 173 

years ago, people in Ireland are, well, paying it 

backward. In 1847, the Choctaw people learned of 

Ireland's Great Potato Famine from an Irishman 

overseeing the forced displacement of Native 

Americans. At that time, the people of the Choctaw 

nation were among the 60,000 Native Americans 

removed from their ancestral homes. Despite their 

limited means, the tribe sent funds to help Irish 

purchase food, blankets and feed for livestock. 

Now, in 2020, donations are pouring in from people 

across Ireland for a GoFundMe campaign set up to 

support the Navajo Nation and Hopi reservation 

during the coronavirus pandemic. "From Ireland, 170 

years later, the favour is returned!" a message from 

one donor reads. "To our Native American brothers 

and sisters in your moment of hardship." 

https://www.cnn.com/2020/05/06/world/ireland-

native-americans-choctaw-gift-trnd/index.html  

Kindred Spirits, a sculpture in the Irish town of Midleton, commemorates the donation 
sent to the Irish by the Choctaw people in 1847. 

https://www.cnn.com/2020/05/06/world/ireland-native-americans-choctaw-gift-trnd/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2020/05/06/world/ireland-native-americans-choctaw-gift-trnd/index.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rei – DGR, English and maths 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


